Selectmen’s Meeting Minutes          November 26, 2018
     Memorial Hall
          7:00 pm
Call to Order: Bob Manners called the meeting to order at 7 pm. Others present: Selectboard members Matt Marchese and Andrew Baker. Town Administrator Terry Narkewicz was absent.
Media Present: Diane Brincaccio, Greenfield Recorder
Bob spoke of John Payne, who passed away on the Friday before Thanksgiving. John was a well-respected former member of the Selectboard and also served on the Planning Board, School Committee, and Finance Committee. His passing was a shock to the community. John brought a lot of knowledge to our community and to the world at large. Condolences were sent to the Payne family along with thanks for their sharing of John with Shelburne.
Acceptance of Minutes:  A motion was made by Andrew to approve the minutes of October 29. This was seconded by Matt and unanimously approved. 
Noteworthy News: 
· The Transfer Station will be closed on Tuesday, December 25, for the observance of Christmas.
· Moonlight Magic was held on an extremely cold night, but it was very well attended. Thanks were given to all who made it happen.
Department Liaison Reports:

Senior Center – Matt noted that the Center has an ambitious holiday schedule. The Expansion Committee is developing a presentation for public comment. They are waiting to hear from Buckland about the availability of the Buckland Police Station; there are some abutter issues with the King property on Mechanic Street; and if the former Mole Hollow property is to be considered, the seller’s asking price needs to be determined, Designs have been done for all three of the sites.
Police Department – The police have reported a number of motor vehicle vs deer accidents recently. A public hearing will be held by the Zoning Board, on December 6, to change the use of the building from commercial to municipal.

Highway Department – The crew has made successfully made it through the first plowing event of the season.
Pratt Library – The renovation is on track and going well. In an unrelated development, there is a problem with a broken toilet that will cost more than $500 to fix and the town is being asked to help with the costs. 
Town Hall – All of the properties with long-past due taxes outstanding have had liens placed on them, some are now in Land Court. All of the overdue taxes now have repayment plans in place.
7:15 pm Board of Assessors RE: Tax Classification Hearing (Alan Coutinho, Board of Assessors) - The hearing was called to order by Bob. Alan began by thanking the Board for allowing the assessors to hire Patriot Properties to help with assessments. Patriot has found a large amount of new growth. The tax rate will be dropping from $15.76 per thousand, to $14.39 per thousand. However, there has also been a significant increase in both Real Estate and Personal Property values, so taxes will be going up. The assessors recommend continuing with a single tax rate. A motion was put forth by Andrew that Shelburne adopt a single tax rate of $14.39 for FY’19. Matt seconded the motion, which was unanimously approved. The hearing was then closed.

Matt would like to know the total taxation of village residents, who in addition to real estate taxes, also pay sewer and water taxes, and how that compares with the taxes paid by rural Shelburne residents. To determine that would require not only the assessors but also representatives from the water and sewer districts. Bob mentioned that several properties that have been given TIFs will be coming back to full assessed value in the next few years. Matt said that people he has talked with are becoming increasingly concerned about rising taxes.
7:45 pm Alain Peteroy, Franklin Land Trust RE: Conservation Restriction Cohn Property – The FLT is in the process of placing a Conservation Restriction on 21 acres of the former Dean farm. Charlie Cohn had purchased the property several years ago, with the plan to preserve it and keep it in agricultural use. Alain has met with the Conservation Commission and was given their support for this project. Commissioners have signed the necessary Municipal Certificate. The CR will allow agriculture, forestry, fishing and hunting. The intent of CRs is to encourage young farmers but it does not prevent someone from buying the property and building a large house on the unrestricted portion of the property. The Dean farm is in Chapter 61 so it is unlikely that the taxes will change with the addition of the CR. A motion was made by Matt to authorize the Conservation Restriction on the Dean/Cohn property as proposed by the Franklin Land Trust. This was seconded by Andrew and unanimously approved. 
8 pm Phoebe Walker RE: Proposed Regional Animal Control Position – Several towns have indicted to the COG that they would like to use technical assistance money towards solving the problem of having a qualified Animal Control Officer (ACO). Several towns, combined with the Sheriff’s Office could provide enough work to make a shared ACO a fulltime position. The ACO salary would be paid 25% by the Sherriff’s Office and 75% by the towns. The Sherriff would provide office space, a van and its maintenance, health insurance, a phone, and a laptop. The cost to Shelburne would be about $5,500 per year, which is close to what is being paid now. Towns are being asked to make a three-year commitment to this with the option to leave with a one year notice. Towns will continue to have a large animal inspector for livestock. A motion was made by Matt to enter into an agreement for a shared ACO contingent on the town’s assessment staying as presented and on the number of participating towns remaining the same. This was seconded by Andrew and unanimously approved,
Old Business: None
New Business: 
Sylvia Smith, Moderator appoints Deborah Andrew, Reynolds Road to Finance Committee – A letter had been received from Sylvia announcing that she had appointed Deborah Andrew to fill a vacant two-year term on the Finance Committee.
ABCC 2019 Seasonal Population Increase Estimate Form – The ABCC annually requests verification that a town’s population does not undergo a large seasonal fluctuation. It is estimated that Shelburne’s population changes by less than 2,000 people. A motion was made by Matt to accept the ABCC’s estimate of seasonal population change. This was seconded by Andrew and unanimously approved.
Correspondence: 
Laurie Grant RE: Sixth Grade Coin Drive – BSE sixth grade teacher Laurie Grant has asked for permission for the sixth graders to collect coins from passersby at two intersections on Bridge Street, on Saturday, Dec. 8, from 9 a.m. to 1 p.m. The money would be used for a trip to Nature’s Classroom. The Board was supportive of the idea, but did not want the children to be in the streets or near moving vehicles. A motion was made by Matt to authorize the BSE sixth grade to raise funds on the sidewalk only, pending permission from adjacent merchants. This was seconded by Andrew and unanimously approved.
Any Other Business: None
Public Comment: None
Adjournment: At 8:33 pm a motion was made by Matt to adjourn the meeting. This was seconded by Andrew and unanimously approved.
Respectfully submitted,
Faye Whitney, Recording Secretary
